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Successful campaign meetings of Gauche Anticapitaliste

In the home straight of the campaign for the Eur opean elections, the Gauche anticapitaliste
organised a series of meetingsin several Belgian towns, in the presence of Philippe Poutou
and several candidates, to defend the programme of the ‘ Anticapitalistes list.

The meetings began in Wallonia in the cities of Liége, Mons and Namur, and ended on Saturday 1 June in Brussels.
They all succeeded in motivating a large, enthusiastic and curious public, who were carried away by our message. In
each city, a spokesperson and/or local candidates and Philippe Poutou took the floor.

A radical programme

The comrades defended the relevance of an anti-capitalist voice in the current electoral period, highlighting the
danger of the rise of the far right, Fortress Europe and the capitalist parties. We are the project of a left that defends
the need to socialise the energy, banking and insurance sectors, that makes the regularisation of all illegal
immigrants, the abolition of Frontex and freedom of movement and residence for all a central plank of its programme,
which demands the right of women to control their own bodies, through greater access to abortion, freedom of dress
and investment in the fight against violence, and for which solidarity with all peoples in resistance around the world,
from Ukraine to Palestine, is a matter of course.

Little media coverage

Despite various requests, the local press did not bother to attend or publicise our meetings, while devoting many
lines to the events of other political groupings, the ‘big’ parties. This lack of interest echoes our very low media profile
throughout the campaign, with the exception of a few notable appearances. This raises important questions in terms
of democratic pluralism within the major media outlets.

After 9 June

The discussions, both formal and informal, that followed the rallies were rich in lessons and showed us that our
demands have a real resonance within society. Proof that there is political space for a radical and plural left, which
assumes a strategy of rupture with capital and its representatives. The elections can be a springboard for broadly
expressing our ideas, but our strategy will have to be deployed especially after 9 June. That's why we're reiterating
the call we made at the end of our meetings to bring together all the forces of change to prepare the balance of
power for the battles ahead.

Translated by International Viewpoint from |’Anticapitaliste.

PS:

If you like this article or have found it useful, please consider donating towards the work of International Viewpoint. Simply follow this link: Donate
then enter an amount of your choice. One-off donations are very welcome. But regular donations by standing order are also vital to our continuing
functioning. See the last paragraph of this article for our bank account details and take out a standing order. Thanks.
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